
Minutes 

 ANZACPE AGM 23rd Annual General Meeting

Part 1 Monday September 23rd 3.30 p.m. 2013
Vaughan Park, North Shore, Auckland 

NEW ZEALAND
1.Welcome: Eric Cave welcomed all present especially those attending the Conference for the first time and thanks was extended to NZACPE for hosting the Conference and sharing with attendees the rich resources of their land and culture.
1.1 Greetings: From Judith Dunbar, Don Prince, Joan Dellaway, Allan Galt, Judith Peterkin, Bob Kempe, Peter Williams, Wendy McKay and Michelle Benjamin. 
Recommendation that correspondence be sent to Joan Dellaway ensuring her that she is in our thoughts and prayers regarding her ill health.

Moved Roy Alexander

Seconded Ian Bayliss 
Carried
1.2 Attendance: Eric Cave, John McAlpine, Bernadette Wurlod, Margie

Virgin, John Virgin, Jenni Wegener, Jeff May, Susanne Schmidt, Barbara Hall, Roy Alexander, Dan Murphy, Neola Fanshawe, Ian Bayliss, Les Underwood, Dianne Bertolino, Sarah Kinstead, Jane Robertson, Val Henderson, Gillian Henderson, Gwen Vale, Barbara Howard, Karen Risson, Shirley Nash, Allison Whitby, Rosaleen Rudd, Ken Shakespeare, Cheryl Selvage, Noel Tiano, Val Riches, Nerida Terrill, Helena Naif, Ian Lutze, Morris Bastian, John Hewitson, Peter Powell, Jenny Washington, Amy Finilei, Rosemarie Say, Julie O’Brien, Carman Karauda, Mary Huie-Jolly, Cathy Brown, David Larsen, Andrew Somerville, Kath Maclean, Rosalind Sims.
2. Apologies: Joan Dellaway, Don Prince, Allan Galt, Jo Noble, Helen Squire, Judith Dunbar, Wendy McKay, Michelle Benjamin, Tom Rose, Thích Trúc Thông Pháp, Paul Heuston, Sue Westhorpe, Judith Peterkin, Michelle Benjamin, Wendy McKay, Bob Kempe, Peter Williams, Don Prince, Heather Somerville.

Apologies accepted

Moved Kath Mclean

Seconded Val Richardson

Carried

2.1 Confirmation of Previous Minutes of 22nd AGM 2012 
Moved by Ken Shakespeare as amended.
Seconded Dan Murphy

Carried 

3. Business Arising

· St John of God Healthcare proposal (ACPEWA Report)

· Language Levels in Supervision (Professional Standards Report)

· Draft Competency Framework (ongoing)

4. Presidents Report: Eric Cave 

Reflecting on the benefits of being an ANZACPE member and recalling the history and fruits of ANZACPE’s existence which was based upon the question, “What are the benefits of belonging to ANZACPE?” Eric concluded that being a member of ANZACPE is very significant, “For if supervisors do not make the effort to come, the links forged between countries and states will weaken and the mutual enrichment, stimulation and encouragement that flows from these lands, these people our states and countries will be lost.  And the world I believe, poorer for its passing.”  Eric thanked those present for their commitment and acknowledged that improvement of communication from ANZACPE will be addressed.
Moved that the President’s Report be accepted Eric Cave
Seconded Margie Virgin

Accepted with acclamation. Thanks were extended to Eric for receiving the communication regarding the benefits of membership and for responding with both a head and heart approach.

5. Treasurers Report: Ken Shakespeare 
Income for 2012 - $14,977.61

Income for 2013 - $21,809.33

Total Expenses 2012 - $8,104.32

Total Expenses 2013 - $16,154.38 

Total Funds 2013 June 30th 2013 $46,017.55.  The Expenditure Sheet and Income Sheet have been made available to all members.

Moved that Treasurer’s Report be accepted Ken Shakespeare
A vote of thanks was moved for Ken on his stewardship by Les Underwood

Seconded Julie O’Brien

Carried with acclamation

6. Registrar’s Report: Copies of Directories available.  Member associations were requested to be in contact with Val regarding any changes.
Electronic copies have been sent to secretaries of member associations

Moved that report be accepted and adopted Val Henderson

Seconded: John McAlpine

Carried with acclamation.

A request from John McAlpine that secretaries of all member associations please let the Secretary of ANZACPE know who they are to ensure improved communication.
7. Reports from Member Associations:
TASPE Eric Cave
An inaugural meeting was held on the 5th June 2013 via video conference as well as members attending. Application for the incorporation occurred on the 28th of June 2013.  There are now two Acting Clinical Pastoral Supervisors and one Clinical Pastoral Educator.  Two Units of CPE were conducted at Launceston and Hobart.  Two people were successfully accredited at Advanced Level.  There is much interest in CPE for 2014.   Thanks were expressed to Margie Virgin and Marilyn Hope for their support.
Eric moved that his report be accepted

Seconded Margie Virgin

Carried

NZACPE

Three new supervisors are in training.   Two new acting Level II Supervisors.  Mary Huie-Jolly is offering CPE in Nelson.  One weekend of Education in Supervision is now being offered to Supervisors each year.  NZACPE made preparations to host the 2013 ANZACPE Conference. 

Roy Alexander moved that the report be accepted

Seconded Ian Bayliss

Carried

NSWCPE Summary report from Rev Morris Key.  Celebration of the NSW College of CPE Inc. 50th anniversary.  The NSW Governor, Her Excellency Professor Marie Bashir presented Certificates to the CPE Graduates and Supervisors accredited and re-accredited.  The Russell Fowler Memorial Oration speaker was Rev Dr Ewan Kelly from Scotland who based his talk on his book, “Personhood and Presence.”  

Dr Marlene Hickin has been appointed at Ethics Consultant.

Rev Ken Shakespeare’s retirement at Gosford Hospital has resulted in Ken being asked by Health Serve Australia to conduct two introductory CPE units in September 2013 in Port Moresby and Mount Hagen in PNG.  Ken was donated financial support to assist with expenses. Scholarships were offered to Sarah Kinstead and Susanne Schmidt. 
Ken was congratulated on his new endeavour.
Moved that report be accepted Peter Powell

Seconded Ken Shakespeare

Carried 

QICPE: Committee of management has worked conscientiously overseeing CPE programs across five different Centres, three being registered by QICPE.  A total of twenty seven students graduated during the last twelve months.  QICPE now has eight supervisors.  During this Conference Helena Naif (Level I) and Noela Fanshawe (Level II) were accredited.  Mary McCarthy’s resignation was acknowledged and appreciation expressed for her dedication.   Cathy Brown (Treasurer) and Karen Risson (Secretary) were thanked for their services as well as David Larsen Centre Director of four Centres.

Two workshops were provided for professional development.  Lindsay Carey is helping to facilitate a future workshop based on professional standards. The Newsletter continues as well as looking at what is helpful for membership.

Moved that report be accepted Noela Fanshawe

Seconded Cathy Brown

Carried
It was noted that Noela as a member of the Salvation Army is the first member of this organisation to be accredited as a Level II Supervisor.  Noela was congratulated with acclamation.

SANTACPE: 
Gratitude expressed for supportive members on the association in particular   Margie Virgin who has assisted with the Code of Ethics.  John Virgin was acknowledged and thanked for his valued contribution as a Supervisor.  Last year’s winner of the Diana Goss Memorial Essay, Barbara Messner has commenced as an Acting Level I Supervisor.   Ian Lutze, Liz Dyson and Robynne Malone are soon to present to an accreditation committee as Pastoral Supervisors.

Morris Bastian has supervised in a unit in Darwin and John Hewitson will be supervising in Darwin early 2014.   Jeff May’s accreditation as a Clinical Pastoral Supervisor is a celebratory event.  Five registered centres are operating and there are currently six Acting Pastoral Supervisors (Level 1), five Clinical Pastoral Supervisors (Level II) and two Acting Pastoral Educators (Level III).  Education in Supervision weekends have been provided twice a year and attended by supervisors from WA, supported by Jenni Wegener and Allison Whitby, consultants to the Acting Pastoral Educators.

Benefits of membership are being reviewed for those who are not supervisory members.  A response was made to a request for the Chaplain of Roxby Downs to participate in CPE and arrangements for this to happen have been implemented.  

Les Underwood moved that his report be accepted

Seconded John Virgin

Carried
ACPEWA:  

2012 AGM Election management committee:

President: Pastor David Preston, Vice President: Michelle Benjamin, Secretary: Cheryl Meta, Treasurer: Vacant.  Members: Barbie Brand; John Hewitson; Wendy McKay; Judith Peterkin; Geraldine Taylor, Teresa Beauglehole 

Resignations: David Preston has resigned moving to Victoria. John Hewitson to take up supervision in Darwin. 

Membership: Ordinary members-44, Student members - 1, Supervisory members 6.  Supervisors: 1 Acting Level 111, 1 Level 11, 2 Acting Level 11’s, Level 1 and Acting Level 1.  The Level 11 supervisor acts as a consultant and provides supervision, if requested, to the supervisors in formation.

Presentations and Workshops:  Three members gatherings (September 24, 2012, February 11, 2013, May 7, 2013), Combined workshop with SCA and Catholic Homes run by Ewan Kelly on July 11, 2013.  In December 2012 the last combined Annual Service, Presentation of Certificates and AGM was held.  

Achievements: Approval of the revised ACPEWA Constitution by  WA Department of Commerce; Requests  for re-accreditation have been received from both Centres ; Education in Supervision is arranged with Jenni Wegener as Consultant; Continuation of supervisory training with support of ANZACPE Level III Supervisor/s; Support for regional CPE. 

R & C: Review of Standards approved March 2013, Wendy McKay Acting Level II Supervisor status, Two Ad Hoc committees for completion of Level I CPE Programme Learning Outcomes, Two Committees for Acting Level 1 Supervisor.  Patricia Kelly was granted Acting Level 1 Supervisor and one person was granted certification of Level I CPE Programme Learning Outcomes. 

CPE Centres: RPH –accredited supervisors Michelle Benjamin (Acting Level 11) and John Hewitson (Acting Level 111) and Centre Director.  29 students completed a unit of CPE at RPH CPE centre.  Including one unit held at Geraldton.

RPH advertised the position of Centre Director.  It is hoped that an appointment will be made and the position taken up before July 1 2014. 
SJOG accredited supervisors: Wendy McKay (Acting Level 11), Patricia Kelly (Acting Level 1) and John Hewitson (Acting Level 111).  John Hewitson is Acting Centre Director until 31st December 2013. To consolidate the work of CPE in the SJGHC network and WA CPE Centre it is proposed to have an Acting Centre Director. It is proposed that Bernadette Wurlod take up this role.  This proposal has the support of ACPEWA with supervisory formation undertaken according to ACPEWA standards.  15 students have satisfactorily completed a unit of CPE.  The two Centres share “Taste and See” resources for workshop.  20 students are engaged in units in Semester 2 2013, and applications are being made for the summer unit/2014.

Education in Supervision: Have been valued.  Another workshop will be held in November with Jenni Wegener as the consultant.

Moved that report be accepted John Hewitson
Seconded Allison Whitby
Carried.

In addition to report.  Notre Dame University accepts that one unit of CPE is accredited to their Counselling course.
ASPEA 

Dan Murphy reported that the Melbourne University of Divinity have become more attentive to the requirements of their own accreditation, looking at programs and credit rating.  CPE has had a loose arrangement in the past regarding recognition of prior learning and want to clarify this with ASPEA.  David Dawes and Dan Murphy are on this Committee and have made recommendations with the assurance that CPE and Supervision will be given the recognition that it deserves within the various fields Theological studies.
CPE Centres continue to be active.  Monash Health CPE Centre registered with ASPEA in 2012 and had a program with a group of participants all being from the Buddhist faith and Casey’s programs are meeting the demand in Melbourne’s East and South East regions.  Andy Calder Director of the UCA John Paver Centre has commenced a program which focuses on Eco-ministry.  Dr Jan Morgan and Andy are co-supervising this new initiative approach to ministry which focuses on re-imagining and re-conceptualizing ministry within an ecological context.  

St John of God CPE Centre Victoria was registered in March 2013, this is a mobile Centre based in Warrnambool providing programs within the metropolitan and regional areas of Victoria.

Education in Supervision opportunities have been offered with the support of Jenni Wegener and Allison Whitby providing a range of consultation for others involved in this area such as Peter Williams, John Hewitson and Bob Kempe.  Supervisors in NSWCPE were also supported in education.

ASPEA has a total of 100 members, and at the AGM recognised the formation of a new member association TASPE and wishes Eric Cave all the best in leading this new association.  Accreditation committees were arranged for Stephen Delbridge (Alfred Community CPE Centre) and Andrew Somerville (Mercy CPE Centre) as Pastoral Supervisors and Tom Rose (Epworth CPE Centre) has been accredited as Clinical Pastoral Supervisor. 
At a SGM the update of the preamble of the Constitution and the ratification of this with the new Constitution were ratified. The Supervisors Peer Group has continued exploring a variety of issues for supervision and is held on a Saturday morning over coffee away from the business of weekly commitments.
Nerida Terrill was the successful nominee for the scholarship to attend this year’s Conference.
A working party is being developed for the planning and hosting of the 2014 ANZACPE Conference and the update of the Website is almost complete.

Moved that report be accepted Bernadette Wurlod

Seconded Gill Henderson

Carried.

Julie OBrien moved a motion of congratulations for the richness of CPE Centres across Australia and New Zealand as evidenced in all reports.
Approved with acclamation.

All reports accepted

Moved Bernadette

Seconded Dan Murphy

Carried

8. Diana Goss Award

No applications for the Award were received this year.  Peter Powell encouraged all those who apply for accreditation to enter their writing in the Diana Goss award.  This encouragement was supported by all present.  
Closure Part 1 AGM

5.00 p.m.
AGM Part Two Wednesday September 25th 2013
3.30 p.m.
10. Secretary’s Report 

A Teleconference was arranged and held on March 19th with the majority of Executive members participating. 

Executive Meeting September 22nd and 23rd outcomes:
All Executive members were present with Peter Powell now the representative for NSWCPE.

Attended to Correspondence from: 

Eleanor Roderick St John of God Pastoral Services Co-ordinator

Rev David Dawes Chair of ASPEA R & C

Rev Judith Peterkin Chair of ACPEWA R & C

Business Arising:
Completion of the updating of standards of Diana Goss Award

A working party within Professional Standards to address the changes in language regarding description of Levels of Supervision.  

Other Business:

Professional Standards- raised proposals to address the following

Development of Guidelines for members of Review Committees

Development of ANZACPE Code of Ethics 

Membership of Professional Standards Committee

Included in Other Business:

ANZACPE Archives. The need to keep resources both educational and historical for our own purposes for the future history of ANZACPE and ensuring the security and location of these documents.

The ANZACPE website and making use of this to access valuable documents for ongoing education and identity.

Proposal for update of ANZACPE Constitution

Secretary and Treasurer Positions now vacant.
Allison and Eric were nominated to facilitate and support the RPH and SJOG CPE Centres in WA for re-registration.
Acknowledgment and thanks to Eric and Margie Virgin (past President) for their support.

Moved that report be received Bernadette Wurlod
Seconded Margie Virgin

Carried with acclamation

Bernadette received thanks from Eric Cave for her position as Secretary for 2012/13.
11. Professional Standards: 
Gratitude for ANZACPE colleagues for being on the Review Committees.

Thanks to the 6 people who presented and formal Congratulations offered.
 Professional Standards will now:
Include role and responsibilities of committee members.
Role of Chairperson and Presenter.  
Conversation re different languages –provide a recommendation to AGM next year.  
Clarify hours that different associations use for accreditation.

Code of Ethics for ANZACPE.  Begun to draft with further work.  Teleconference for Professional Standards.

Moved Margie Virgin

Seconded John McAlpine

Carried with acclamation with acknowledgment of achievements made and future positive developments to be made. 
12. ICPCC: Jenni Wegener as Public Relations for ICPCC reported that planning is underway to hold the next Conference in San Francisco during the week of 9 -17 October 2015, As soon as Jenni knows further information she will start publicising through all the associations so people can plan.  It will also be advertised on the website.  Jenni added that there is difficulty in keeping the Conference going re funds to support attendance.  May be worth thinking about what we can contribute to those people of our region who may need financial support to attend Congress. 

Moved that report be accepted Jenni Wegener

Seconded Gill Henderson

Carried

13. Election of Secretary/Treasurer
Election of Secretary

Gillian Henderson

Nominated by Allison Whitby

Seconded Margie Virgin

Carried

Election of Treasurer

Cathy Brown

Nominated Ken Shakespeare

Seconded John McAlpine

Carried

Formal thanks given to Ken Shakespeare 

A third person nominated to co-sign cheques David Larson

Nominated by Allison Whitby

Seconded

Ken Shakespeare

Carried.

Conference for 2015 NSW Sydney

Meeting Closed at 4.10 p.m.
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